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This page: A summer camper enjoys splashing in a puddle near our 
Menomonee Valley branch. Photo: Sarina Ryals

On the cover: An excited Autumn Celebration participant prepares for a 
canoe adventure on the Washington Park lagoon. Photo: Ryan Dale



Dear Friends,

When was the last time you splashed in a puddle or caught a snowflake on your 

tongue? Do you remember what it feels like to catch a fish or taste sap from a 

maple tree? 

These simple moments of childhood joy made us smile, squirm and laugh with 

delight and discovery.  They encouraged us to ask deeper questions about why 

the natural world captures our imagination and dazzles us the way it does. For 

many of us, myself included, these experiences sparked a lifelong love of the 

environment.

Every day at the Urban Ecology Center children and adults are connecting to our 

green spaces in ways that change their lives for the better. Through science and 

research, free access to outdoor equipment, volunteering to maintain the land 

and spending time in our three community centers, our youth, families and 

neighborhoods are alive with that same sense of childhood delight and discovery. 

I love this note from a Menomonee Valley UEC summer camp parent who 

illustrates these feelings beautifully:

“Camila reminds me of the countless animals the group spotted in and 

around the Menomonee River including the snapping turtle, garter snake, 

praying mantis, tadpoles and frogs. She also enjoyed the walk along to the 

river’s edge and treasures the fossil rock she discovered with a seashell on 

top. Natalia enjoyed pretend games, for example dancing like birds with 

feathers and listening to different animal sounds. I enjoyed the diversity of 

the group and how by the end of the camp all the children related to each 

other well, walking holding each other’s hands during the treasure hunt.”  

The real gift in all of this great work is YOU. All of the enjoyment we’re able to 

share with others is only possible because you’ve chosen to support the Urban 

Ecology Center. From the bottom of our collective hearts, we thank you! 

 

Ken Leinbach 

Executive Director

A Letter from our Executive Director



SUMMER
CAMPS

767
49%

camp spots filled by 
583 kids during 60 
different camp sessions

student visits from 

partners schools in our 
Neighborhood Environmental 
Education Project (NEEP)

of camp spots were filled
by kids whose families
qualified for a scholarship

32,290

20,000+

60
“Being outside in nature
makes me healthier.”

90% of NEEP 
students 
agreed that:

“This program helps boost 
academic performance.”

99%
of teachers 
whose class 
came to UEC 
agreed that:

native herbaceous plants and trees planted at 
our three branches by our land stewardship staff 

with the help of thousands of volunteers! 



people visited the UEC buildings
and parks at our

three branches

20,000+

225,312

NORTHERN
SHORT-TAILED
SHREW
DOCUMENTED!

After searching for signs of insectivores 
living in Riverside Park for over a decade, 
our community science research team 
successfully documented the presence of 
this furry friend – a clear indicator of a 
high quality habitat!

I live in Riverside Park!

native herbaceous plants and trees planted at 
our three branches by our land stewardship staff 

with the help of thousands of volunteers! 

GREEN CAREER PIPELINE
YOUNG SCIENTISTS CLUB

HIGH SCHOOL
OUTDOOR LEADERS SUMMER INTERNS

82%
of participants 
surveyed agreed 
that they learn new 
things about nature.

100%
feel confident 
approaching 
new challenges 
after participating. 

96%
see themselves 
in a career of 
environmental 
work after participating

3,154 student visits
Ages 6-12

17 2-year interns
9th & 10th grades

28 college-aged 
seasonal interns

programs develop urban leaders with the commitment and the capability to move our community 
toward a more sustainable future.



Sharing the Model As a way to share the Center’s story far and 

wide, our Executive Director, Ken Leinbach, 

wrote Urban Ecology which was published as 

an e-book in February 2017 and became 

available in paperback at UEC branches in 

October 2017. Through Urban Ecology, Ken 

shares the story of how the Urban Ecology 

Center came to be, lessons learned along 

the way and how other organizations can 

replicate this work.

Word is spreading! The Urban Ecology Center is fortunate to receive inquiries from people all 

over the world who are interested in the UEC model. Just this year, groups from Denver, 

Atlanta, and the Twin Cities came to Milwaukee to learn about the UEC and how we operate. 

The new book, Urban Ecology: A Natural Way to Transform Kids, Parks, Cities and the World, is 

already being used as a course textbook for two university classes. In the summer of 2018 

we’ll pilot an institute to teach and inspire others to replicate the success of the UEC!

As the Center continues to grow and deepen 

our connections in Milwaukee, we are also 

exploring options for sharing our model with 

other cities and organizations that have 

expressed interest. The Center’s Board of 

Directors and Leadership Team are currently 

developing an Urban Ecology Center 

Institute to formalize the process for 

sharing our model.

BOOK INSTITUTE

= Cities with organizations that have expressed interest in our model

Available in
bookstores
nationwide
April 2018
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30% Individual Contributions

12% Corporate Grants

30% Private Grants

1% Government Grants

6% Fundraising Events

21% Earned Income

17% Program Service Fees

3% Facility Rental Income

1% Other Revenues

33% Education

78% Program Services

30% Community Improvement

15% Environmental Stewardship
and Sustainability

11% Fundraising

11% General Administrative

FY 2016-17 Operating ExpensesFY 2016-17 Operating Revenues 

The charts above represent operational revenue and expenses and are derived from Urban Ecology Center cash-basis financial statements.  This 
statement is not required by Generally Accepted Accounting Principles and is not part of the audited financial statements.

Fiscal Year 2016-17 Financial Report

Thanks to generous community support and the dedication of 
volunteers and staff, the Urban Ecology Center experienced 
another successful year. 

Our 2016-17 operating budget grew by 6% in order to support 
the committed staff who carry out the mission, to increase 
programmatic activities at the Menomonee Valley branch and 
to support increased volunteer management and marketing 
activities of the organization. While we did not meet our 
revenue targets, the budget was balanced through careful 
attention to expenses and through the Center’s strong 
operating reserve.

The Urban Ecology Center carries no long-term debt and only 
enters into agreements that are supported by existing pledges 
and contributions from our donors. The Board of Directors and 
Finance Committee maintain a keen focus on the adequacy of 
cash, while also providing oversight for all material financial 
aspects of the organization. The Center has a positive ratio of 
assets to liabilities and a robust donor base, ensuring a solid 
financial foundation from which to cultivate future growth. 

Our annual financial statements are audited by the Milwaukee-
based accountants of Scribner Cohen & Co. Please visit our 
website at www.urbanecologycenter.org for additional 
information, including the IRS Form 990.

3,419 volunteers dedicated

24,794 hours to the Center.

That’s $571,749 of contributed labor!

* Based on a $23.06 per hour value determined by Independent Sector for the state of Wisconsin. 

* 

Volunteers are at the core of the UEC’s operations. 
Their contributions of time and expertise are invaluable!



In Memory of Else Ankel, 1931 – 2016

Anonymous
Bob and Shirley Anthony
Ann Armstrong
Janine Arseneau
Nancy Aten and Dan Collins
Kay Augustine
Jon and Anne Bales
Lori Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Blank
William and Christy Breihan
Cambridge Woods Neighborhood 

Association
Frederick G. and Joan Christopherson 

Schmidt
Barbara Cooley

Lou and Jackie Davit
Francis and Jackie Dettloff
Evelyn and Michael Dickmann
Thallis Hoyt Drake
Bette and Tom Drought
James Enslow and Julie Byrnes Enslow
Seth Foldy and Joan Bedinghaus
Nancy Frank
Margot Fuchs
Richard and Melanie Graham
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Burns-Schrader Family Fund
Dennis Grzezinski and Jane Porath
Bruce Halmo and Debra Verhagen
Aaron and Aune Hardt

Michele Harris
Margarete and David Harvey
Mike and Sandy Heller
Gudrun Hren E
Richard Ippolito and Pamela Frautschi
Jakubeit Family
Susie and Fred Kasten
Lois Keefe
Hak Joong and Jung Ja Kim
Judy Knight and Al Rank
Dennis Kois
Frank Lococo
Julie Magidson
Peter and Roselyn McMullen
Margaret Melvin

Jane Mohr
Patricia and George Mueller
Rebecca North and Adolph Paul
Jayne A. Pelton
Miriam Reading and Richard Miller
August and Joanne Ricca
Timothy and Victoria Strattner
Andrea Taxman
Kathleen and William Thiemann
Carol Tishler
James Walrath
Margene Woida

Else Ankel influenced and was a critical part 
of the formation of the Urban Ecology Center 
when she was a Scientist in Residence at 
Riverside University High School. A joint city 
and county commission was trying to 
determine what to do with the crime-
challenged Riverside Park in the early ‘90s. At 
an early meeting in Else’s living room on 
Bartlett Avenue, a small team of neighbors 
decided they should incorporate a nonprofit 
nature center. They pooled their $10 bills to 
pay the incorporation fee and set out to see 
what they could do for the neighborhood. 

Else was a force to be reckoned with! She was 
strong headed and determined and it was 
through her resolve that the first education 
programs, park classroom (a trailer that felt 
like a castle after having no indoor gathering 
space), and hundreds of children came to 

Riverside Park and the Milwaukee River. She 
carried the work of the Center for 8 years, 
both as a volunteer and as a lightly paid 
executive director, until her retirement in 
1998. After her retirement, she continued to 
be deeply involved in the Center, often 
advising staff with sentences that began with 
“you must…” It was hard to say “no” to Else! 
Partly because she had excellent ideas, but 
mostly because what drove her strong will 
was a giant heart, deep compassion and a 
vision for Milwaukee’s youth to grow up 
healthy, scientifically curious and playful, with 
a connection to nature in their 
neighborhood.

We are deeply thankful for Else’s vision and all 
those listed below who gave a gift in her 
memory.

With deep gratitude we commemorate Else’s legacy 

The Else Ankel Prairie in Riverside Park



Legacy Gifts

Deep Roots

Richard M. Franz
Richard was a wonderful friend of the Center who was especially inspired 
by our programs for teenage youth. Seeing him, at the age of 100, 
engaging with these kids was a sight to behold. His gentle approach yet 
challenging questions inspired many. 

A legacy gift to the Urban Ecology Center is not only an investment in our 
community, but it is an investment in a world where every child can 
explore nature every day of every year of his or her life. Richard Franz’s 
bequest is exactly such a gift. This gift will ensure the Urban Ecology 
Center’s financial health for generations to come. 

If you would like more information about a legacy gift, or if you have 
included the Urban Ecology Center in your will or estate plans and would 
like to be recognized, please contact the Center’s Development 
Department at (414) 964-8505.

The following individuals and organizations contributed to our Bench or Deep Roots: Native Tree and Plant Program during our 
2016-2017 fiscal year. Their support helps transform post-industrial land into a flourishing native ecosystem.

Olmsted Sponsorship
In honor of Tom Ela

•	Big Brothers Big Sisters of Metro Milwaukee

Memorial Bench
In honor of Chaz Pichette

•	Betsy and Geno Pichette

Visionary Sponsorship
In honor of Rhoda Sherwood

•	Marquette University - Trinity Fellows Program
In honor of Chaz Pichette

•	Lake Bluff Elementary School- Lake Bluff Friends

Biodiversity Sponsorship
In honor of Chaz Pichette

•	Lake Bluff Elementary School- Lake Bluff Friends

Richard enjoying a trip down the Milwaukee 
River to celebrate his 100th birthday. 



Here’s to You
The Urban Ecology Center thanks our generous donors for their support in the 2016 -17 fiscal year.

We are grateful for the support of the following foundations, corporations, and individuals who made a contribution to support 
our mission, programs, or operations. Donor levels reflect total giving for the year, including gifts-in-kind. The following list 
includes gifts $250 or more; a full listing of donors can be found on our website.

Symbols next to a donor’s name reflect that either a portion of their gift or their entire gift supported one of the following: the 
Milwaukee Rotary Centennial Arboretum (*); Riverland Property Acquisition (†); Menomonee Valley – From the Ground Up (‡). 

$25,000 and Up
Allied Insulation‡
Anonymous (2) †
Antonia Foundation
Argosy Foundation
Stephen Bablitch and Elaine 

Kelch
Bader Philanthropies, Inc.
Brady Corporation
Brewers Community 

Foundation, Inc.
The Brookby Foundation
The Burke Foundation Inc.
Charter Manufacturing 

Foundation
Forest County Potawatomi 

Foundation, Inc.‡
George B. Storer Foundation, 

Inc.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	The Ceres Foundation Fund
•	Enroth Family Fund
•	Fund for Lake Michigan

Harley-Davidson Foundation, 
Inc.

Joseph and Vera Zilber Family 
Foundation, Inc.

Fred and Susie Kasten
Komatsu Mining Corp.‡
Mary and Ted Kellner
Lubar Family Foundation, Inc.
Nannette M. Gardetto 

Charitable Fund
M&I Foundation, Inc.‡
Prairie Springs: The Paul 

Fleckenstein Charitable 
Trust‡

Richard & Ethel Herzfeld 
Foundation

Rotary Club of Milwaukee, Inc.*
Terri and Verne Holoubek 

Family Foundation
UEC/MVP Project Inc.
Lynde Uihlein
Walton Family Foundation, Inc.

$10,000 - $24,999
Anon Charitable Trust‡
Anonymous (2)
Barbara & John Trimble Family 

Foundation, Inc.
Cargill Incorporated
Colectivo Coffee
Conserve School
Mike and Kristyn Eitel
Kim Forbeck and Todd Dunsirn
Four-Four Foundation, Inc.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Anonymous Fund
•	ELM II Fund

Margarete and David Harvey
Jane Bradley Pettit Foundation, 

Inc.
Johnson Controls Foundation, 

Inc.
Kohl’s Department Stores, Inc.
Lux Foundation, Inc.
Cheryl and Blake Moret
Nasgovitz Family Foundation
Pentair Foundation
Phoebe R. & John D. Lewis 

Foundation†
The PNC Financial Services 

Group
R.A. Stevens Family Foundation, 

Inc.
Rexnord Foundation
Rockwell Automation
Bud and Sue Selig‡
Joan Spector
U.S. Forest Service
We Energies Foundation*
Wells Fargo

$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous
Astor Street Foundation, Inc.
Baird 
BMO Harris Bank
Debra Cervenka‡
Community Shares of Greater 

Milwaukee

Dorothy Inbusch Foundation, 
Inc.

Foley & Lardner, LLP
General Mills Foundation
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Annette J. Roberts and Joan 
R. Robertson Fund for World 
Peace World Law and Peace 
Education

•	Colton Charitable Fund
•	Richard E. Stephenson Fund

Jewish Community Foundation
•	CT Charitable Fund

Johnson Controls, Inc.
Kathryn and Matthew Kamm
Kathy Krause
Nancy and Arthur Laskin
Maihaugen Foundation
Barry Mandel‡
Joe and Laura Mantoan†
Ministrare, Inc.
Ogletree Deakins
The PrivateBank N.A.
Jennine Pufahl and Steve Giles
Ralph Evinrude Foundation
Rexnord
The ROS Foundation 
Southeastern Wisconsin 

Watersheds Trust, Inc.
Speaker Family Foundation
Split Rail Foundation, Inc.
Steigleder Charitable Trust
Nicholas Tomkins
Union Pacific Foundation
Robert Weisberg
Weiss Family Foundation
Wells Fargo Asset Management
United Way of Greater 

Milwaukee

$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous 
Badger Meter Foundation
Bel Air Cantina, Inc.
Cheri and Thomas Briscoe
John P. Burke and Tania Worgull 

Burke

Richie Burke
Peter Campbell
Andy and Cassi Carey
Monique Charlier and Holly 

Blomquist
Penny and Chuck Cruse
DentaQuest
Michele and Derek Deubel
Brian and Megan Fifarek
Lincoln and Lilith Fowler
Godfrey & Kahn, S.C.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Burns-Schrader Family Fund†
Green Bay Packers Foundation
Maggie and Anthony Haning
Ben Hammelman
Lane Kistler
Julilly Kohler
Ed and Brooke Krishok
MillerCoors
Milne Family Foundation‡
Milwaukee Metropolitan 

Sewerage District
Jeff Morgan‡
Morgan Stanley
Jay and Julia Mueller
Kate and Ken Muth
National Fish & Wildlife 

Foundation
Palermo Villa, Inc.
Park Bank
PNC Foundation
Potawatomi Hotel & Casino
Quarles & Brady
Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren 

S.C.
Jim Schleif and Bill Morley
Richard and Ann Spalding
Townsend Foundation
Max Traut and Alexandra Henry
Trek Bicycle Corporation
U.S. Bank Foundation
Brian VanDerWeele and Susan 

Bridges
Kevin and Patty Whaley*
Whole Foods

$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (2)
Anthony Petullo Foundation
Julia and J.P. Atterberry
Natalie Beckwith
Alison Blackmore
Bostik, Inc.
Sherry and Bob Bourgeois
Patricia Bowne
Joseph and Karen Branch
Joseph Brooks and Bradley 

Ewerdt
Robert and Christine Bukowski
Jennifer Callaghan and Adam 

Yellen
Cargill Cocoa & Chocolate 

North America
John and Christi Clancy
Christin Cleaver and Pickle 

Winnsto
Coles Family Foundation
Community Foundation for the 

Fox Valley Region
•	Seifert Family Fund

Mario and Cathy Costantini
Craig and Michelle Counsell
Eric and Elsie Crawford
David McIntosh Fund
Davidson Family Fund
DeWan Dental Wellness
Ellen Drought
James Drought and Carolyn 

Danz
Eaton Corporation
Eisen Fox & Company LLC
Julia and Patrick Fennelly
Anne and Dean Fitzgerald
John Florsheim and Lindy 

Yeager
Mary Ann Franke
GE Foundation
GE United Way Giving 

Campaign
Danni Gendelman
Greater Milwaukee Association 

of Realtors Youth Foundation

Every effort was made to ensure that this list of donors is accurate. If you made a gift between September 2016 and August 2017 and your name is not listed or is listed 
incorrectly, please contact the Center’s Development Office at (414) 964-8505. 



Greater Milwaukee Foundation
•	Asher and Susan Nichols 

Family Fund
•	Claire & Robert Pfleger 

Charitable Fund
•	Edward Inderrieden and 

Jean Maier Fund
•	Kopmeier Family Foundation
•	Richard M. and Maxine O. 

Franz Fund
•	Schoonenberg Family 

Foundation Fund
•	Susan and Howard 

Hopwood Fund
Michael and Sharon Grinker
Punkaj Gupta and Sachin Pawar
Mary Gute Witte and Ned Witte
Edward J. Hammond and 

Marcia Brooks
Philip Hardacre
Fred and Beth Heller
Christopher and Katie Hermann
Troy and Elizabeth Hilliard
Carol J. Holley*
Husch Blackwell
Immanuel Presbyterian Church
Johnson Bank
Tom and Amy Junker
Steve Kaplan
Kelben Foundation
Julily Kohler
Kiwanis Club - North Shore 

Milwaukee
Krause Family Foundation, Inc.
La Lune Collection
Lakeside Animal Hospital, Ltd.
Landaas & Company
Joe and Stacy LaPrad
Susan and Kent Lovern
MacGillis Wiemer, LLC
Mary McAndrews
Antoine and Jade McDuffie
James and Kathleen McKeown
Metro PCS
Milwaukee Capital, Inc.

Milwaukee Center for 

Independence

Rebecca and Jason Mitich

Joshua and Rose Morby

Patrick Morell

Robin Mosleth

MPS Foundation

Linda and Jock Mutschler

Nia Fund

Peck Foundation, Milwaukee 

Ltd.

Betsy and Geno Pichette

Gail Povey

Larry and Jeanne Prochnow

Puelicher Foundation, Inc.

Purple Door Ice Cream

Brian and Laura Putnam

Jay and Maura Rabideaux

Robert and Joni Roenitz

Lorette Russenberger and Sara 

Wilson

Salesforce.com Foundation

TMJ4

Tomkins Family Foundation

Trainer Family Foundation

United Methodist Children’s 

Services

Michael and Katie Utschig

Daniel and Kristin Van Housen

Tim Vargo and Jessie Tobin‡

VJS Construction Services, Inc.

Bart and Sarah Wellenstein

Weyco Group Charitable Trust

Wheel & Sprocket

Mark and Shana Wild

Wisconsin Society for 

Ornithology, Inc.

Ziegler Family Foundation, Inc.

Zilli Hospitality Group

$500 - $999
Louis and Mary Agnew
Keith and Paula Anderson
Marc and Deb Andraca
Anonymous (4)
Apple Adventure Racing LLC
Janine Arseneau
Kevin Barry and Melissa 

Kingston
Bayside Garden Center
DW and Tena Benson
Ken Blochowiak
Erin Bloodgood and Kevin 

Bereswill
Martha Brown and Tony Lam
Christopher Burns and Anne 

Getzin
Cambridge Woods 

Neighborhood Association
Chesterfield Day School
Aleta and Walt Chossek
Joan and Ron Cook
Julia and Jon Currie
Kate Redmond
Art and Rhonda Downey
Durako Family Charitable Fund
Erehwon Mountain Outfitter
Evelyn Ericson
Ellen and Thomas Etten
Karlene and Stephen Fox
David Froiland and Lisa 

Bates-Froiland
Alice Gillam and Charles Hays
Richard and Melanie Graham
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	American Association of 
University Women

•	George F. and Janet M. 
Kasten Family Fund

Leslie Grinker
Reed and Nancy Groethe
Dennis Grzezinski and Jane 

Porath
John Gurda and Sonja 

Nelson-Gurda

Deborah Heim and Ross 
Hightower

Natalie and Brian Holoubek
IBM Matching Gifts Program
Infinity Benefit Solutions
Jewish Community Foundation

•	Jane Gellman Donor Advised 
Fund

Judy Jones
Jones Lang LaSalle
Renee Joos and Brandt Mylott
JPMorgan Chase Foundation
Reverend Joseph Juknialis
Carrie and Grant Killoran
William and Jennifer Koch
Koss Foundation, Inc.
The Kubala Washatko 

Architects, Inc.
Sue and Brian Lanser
Helen Loewi
LotFotl Farm
The Lynde & Harry Bradley 

Foundation
John Machulak
Gerald and Elaine Mainman
Randy Mangelsen
Marquette University - Trinity 

Fellows Program
Janet and Vince Martin
Rose Mary and Francis 

Matusinec
Madeline McNally and Will 

Nasgovitz
Larry and Judy Moon
Rose Mary and Dean Muller
Kathleen Mulligan-Hansel
Leana Nakielski
Nathan Hale Lodge NO. 350 F. & 

A.M.
The MCR Group 
Northwestern Mutual
Jane O’Meara and Alan 

Purintun
Tom and Yuiko O’Reilly
Tim Ottman and Stephanie 

Stearns

Paloma Print Products
Matt Parrish and Callan 

Schoonenberg
Craig and Lane Pierce
Joe Pigeon
Jan L. Pritzl and Karen A’Rowan
Larry Richman
Robert and Jill Rooney
Brian Russart
Sacajawea Charitable 

Foundation
Salawdeh Law Office, LLC
Sandstone Foundation
Stephanie Sandy and Allan F. 

Montezon
Mark Sandy and Alice Kamps
Patricia and Ronald Santilli
Scarr-Christenson Giving 

Account
Meagan and Jason Schultz
Eric Schumann
Shorewest Realtors
Lyn and Bob Slater
Alice Jo Star
Anne Steinberg and Eric 

Hansen
Gary Steinhafel and Jocelyn 

Servick
Transfer Pizzeria Cafe
U-Haul Co. of SE Wisconsin
D. Michael and Orchard 

Utzinger
UWM Alumni Association
Elizabeth Vokac and John C. 

Blanchard
Chris Von Briesen
Carolyn Washburne
Susan and Len Weistrop
Gordon Werner
William and Kari Foote Family 

Charitable Fund
Jennifer and Andre Williams
Bob and Lois Winans
Wisconsin Brewery Running 

Series



Planting in the new stormwater habitat pond  at Riverside Park

$250 - $499
AmazonSmile Foundation
Kirstin Anglea and Elizabeth 

Gies
Anonymous (8)
Anne and Jon Bales
Bartolotta Restaurant Group
Kathy Bates
David and Jill Baum
Clair and Mary Baum
Kathleen Beaver
Brian Benda
Rebecca Bernstein and Michael 

Carter
Janie and Joseph Besharse
Elizabeth Bostrom and Carola 

Loepfe
Laura and Jeff Bray
William and Christy Breihan
Susan Callaghan
Susan and Liam Callanan
Kevin Carr and Judy Greco-Carr
James Cauley and Brenda 

Andrews
Gabriel and Katrina Ceci
Kyle Cherek and Nada Johnson
Simone Conceicao
Shirley Conlon and Jess 

Brownell
Cream City Cycle Club
Darren Davis and Bryna 

Goeckner
Emily DiNardo
Ronald and Sue Dix
Mary and Duane Dunsirn

Marge Eiseman
Tom Eisenhart
Nancy Eisner
Nicholas and Landa Evers
Angelo and Stephanie Fallucca
Patrick Fee
Judith Fetterley
Dan and Pat Fetterley
Enrique Figueroa
Ryan Ford and Megan Emmer
Foster Family Foundation
Tim and Sue Frautschi
Barbara Fuldner
Leslie and Patrick Gardner
Patricia and Paul Geenen
Pat Geiger
Karen Geiger
Dave Glenn
Kirstin Goetz
Philip and Janet Grau
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Jorgensen Family Fund
•	Shirley and Bob Anthony 

Fund
Samantha Green and Tim 

Cotter
Kat Grinker
Ronald Gutschow
Judith Hall and Don Sargent
William Haury
Leslie Hauser
Mark and Jen Hense
Matthew Herbers and Mary 

Rechtenwalt
Jessica Herzog and Joe Manske
Dolores and Nate Holman

Islamic Da’wah Center
Kristine Jaeger and Francis Imp
Dr. David Johnson
Gabriele Jung
Sara and Jack Kampf
Dennis Kois
KPMG
Mary Pauly Lacy
Stephen Laczniak
Patricia Lane
Cora Lee-Palmer
Sam Leichtling and Lindsey 

Tauber
Ken Leinbach
Sally Lewis and Kathleen Rivera
Lillich Family Giving Fund
Frank Lococo
Sherry and Richard Lundell
William Lynch and Barbara 

Manger
Ann MacIver
Jim and Judy Marks‡
Gordon and Jean Marshall
Andy Martin and Janet Trostel 

Martin
David McIntosh
Jonathan McKey
Michael Migliano
Jay Miller
Milwaukee Rowing Club
Erik and Carol Moeser
Morel Restaurant
Steve Morse and Jane 

Waldbaum
Justin Mortara
Patricia and George Mueller

Mary Mueller
Travis and Elizabeth Mueller
Melissa and Trent Muller
Murray Hill Neighborhood 

Association
Rho Nelson
Rebecca Neumann and Tina 

Kreitlow
Peggy Noonan and Julian 

Taagen
John Norquist and Susan Mudd
Sonny and Mitchell Ost
Dan and Kay Patrinos
Geoffrey Pearson
Sharon and James Petrie
Richard and Suzanne Pieper
Ann Reading
Dyanne Reinke‡
Allen and Patricia Rieselbach
Matthew and Marianne 

Robbins
Susan Robinson
DJ Rodrian
Sarah Rohe and Neil Franzen
Sue and Jerry Ryack
Kavitha Sagi and Marc Zimmer
SC Johnson Fund Inc.
Julie Schlipmann
Mike Schneider
Philip Schultz and Melissa 

Mooney
Randy and Marge Schumann
Rebecca and Brad Simenz
Dale Skaggs
Dale Snider

Randy Stevens and Peggy 
Dickson

Mark Stodder and Muna Sill
Victoria and Timothy Strattner
Brooke and Casey Stringer
Sustainable Supply Company 

LLC
Carolyn Sweers
Katie and Charlie Sweet
Vito and Makela Taphorn
The Omanhene Cocoa Bean 

Company
The Streich Family Foundation
Unitarian Church North
Urban Ecology Center Photo 

Club
Charles and Joan Van Norman
Paul Vandeveld
Robyn and Jim Vining
Vincent Vukelich and Sue 

Conwell
Louis Wahl IV and Megan Wahl
Michael and Julie Walker
Dr. Roberta S. Wallace and 

Robert Alamillo
Gregory Welch
Marcus and Ann White
Mirko Wicha
Wiggins Family Fund
Susan Winans and Judy Krause
Jack and Patti Winters
Catherine Wittig
Craig and Heidi Witz
Yellow Wood
Chris and Michelle Young



Gifts in Honor Of
Gifts given September 2016-August 2017 in honor or memory of an individual that are not designated to a specific fund support 
the Urban Ecology Center’s Endowment. Donor name appears below the person being honored.

Adam Frowine
•	Samantha Tess

Arthur Wellenstein
•	Mike Hogan and Irene McGolarick

Bill Mueller
•	Joanne and Dan Kline

Brian Gleichauf
•	Elisabeth Blandford

Brian Russart
•	Carl and Barbara Schwartz

Cheri Briscoe
•	Leesly and Joan Hardy

Curt Johnson’s steady recovery
•	Kurt and Mariam Jacobsohn

Curtiss W Peck II
•	Curtiss Peck

Dave Herrewig’s birthday
•	Patricia and James Herrewig

Derek Mosley
•	Baird 

Eleni Eisenhart
•	Tom Eisenhart

Elliot Walker
•	Meagan and Jason Schultz

George Betette
•	Margaret Betette

George’s 99th Birthday
•	Patricia Mueller

Gloria Foster
•	Phyllis and Jim Erwin

Gustav Kramer
•	Katharina Hren

Jeff Rinderle
•	Melissa Schober

Jim Schleif
•	Shorewest Realtors

John Neil Thompson
•	Janet and Neil Thompson

Judy Krause
•	Ruth Prus

Julie and Hugh O’Halloran
•	Jen and Bruce Stewart

June Ginther
•	Maxwell Furstenau and Karra 

Esenberg
Kat Grinker

•	Leslie Grinker
•	Julie Tarney

Kate Nelson
•	Teresa Ortiz
•	Stephenie Preseller

Ken Leinbach
•	Robert and Sonja Pavlik

Ken Lemke’s 70th Birthday
•	Karen Lemke

Lenore Lee
•	Alphonse Gassenhuber and Kathleen 

Slamka
Lianna Bishop

•	Judy Krause and Susan Winans
Lisa Becker’s birthday

•	Margot Worfolk and Joe Houston
Lola Mordini

•	Anonymous
Mary Creegan

•	James Huston and Theresa Miller
Michael and Sondra Kortebein

•	Ms. Jill Kortebein

Michael Diliberti
•	Daniel and Ann Diliberti

Mike and Sharon Grinker
•	Leslie Grinker

Milwaukee County Parks Natural Areas 
Crew

•	Brian Russart
Nathan Schoenbeck

•	Elizabeth Schoenbeck and Bridget 
Kies

Nina Beck and Tim Wilson
•	David Beck

Our anniversary
•	Cathy Callaway and Robert Seelinger

Pam & Randy Penn
•	Aaron Taylor

Pat Mueller
•	Anne and William Rose

Pearl, for her birthday
•	Madeline McGrath and Zach Whitney

Penny and Chuck Cruse
•	Jay Bitter

Penny Cruse
•	Edward and Suzanne King
•	Kelly and Albert Lagore
•	Bob and Lyn Slater

Regina Miller
•	Elsa Molitor

Renee Joos and Brandt Mylot
•	Christine Mylott

Robert Schneiger
•	Frank A. Schneiger

Robert Slater
•	Penny and Chuck Cruse

Ronald Lew

•	Anonymous

Simon

•	Theresa and Nathan Conroy

Sue Crowley

•	Molly Gallegos

Sue Inbusch

•	Maureen McClone

Terry Buckman

•	Michael Buckman and Sylvia 

Llanas-Buckman

The Avila Family

•	Anonymous

The Flight of the Condor and My Side of 

the Mountain

•	Mariana Abresch

The Riverside Park Blarina Brevicauda

•	Jennine Pufahl and Steve Giles

The Wolski Family

•	Wayne and Mary Wolski

Thomas Stilp

•	James Cuilen

Tim Vargo and our lovely kids: Timur, 

Henry and Cecilia

•	Kenan Akkirman

Tom Johnson

•	Mark Johnson and Sarah Wolf

Vince Cornils and Tiffany Hall

•	Melissa Jorsch

Every effort was made to ensure that this list of donors is accurate. If you made a gift between September 2016 and August 2017 and your name is not listed or is listed 
incorrectly, please contact the Center’s Development Office at (414) 964-8505. 



Gifts in Memory Of
Gifts given September 2016-August 2017 in honor or memory of an individual that are not designated to a specific fund support 
the Urban Ecology Center’s Endowment. Donor name appears below the person being recognized.

Arthur M. Sweet
•	Nancy Thomadsen

Barbara A. Hartinger
•	Ann Graf

Bob Schneiger
•	Kim Fowler

Bob Trimmier
•	Mary Trimmier

Bruce Christie
•	Sandra Regan and Dan Roberts

Bruce Wallace
•	Dr. Roberta S. Wallace and Robert 

Alamillo
Calvin

•	Josh and Megan Cochrane
•	Paul Gloor

Carlos Kovacevic
•	Michelle Kovacevic

Chaz Pichette
•	Logan Mercadillo
•	Elizabeth Sanders
•	Laurine and Mark Sanders
•	Karen and Kelvin Walton

Charles “Chuck” Netzow
•	Katharine Banzhaf
•	Nicole Teweles and William Teweles

Clarence Geyer
•	Kyla Tully and John Keegan Siebken

Craig Klemmer
•	Janet Medlock

Dennis Havey
•	Hannelore and Robert McDermott

Dennis Janzen
•	Marie Janzen and Alex Moehlenpah

Dr. Ben
•	Owen Boyle and Anne Reis

Elaine Ortiz
•	Lorenzo Edwards Jr

Elihu Lubkin
•	Thelma Lubkin

Emma Gencuski
•	Cecilia Gencuski

Erwin Russell
•	Joan Russell

Harry F and Patricia H Weisberg
•	Robert Weisberg

Jen Olsen
•	Kala Conley

Jeremy
•	Susie and David Hoglund

Jerry Krause
•	Robert and Suzanne Kanack

Jo Blochowiak
•	Library League
•	Ken Blochowiak
•	Nancy Borkowiz
•	John and M.D. Donahue
•	Marilyn Gordon-Ross
•	Suzan Hester
•	Marian and Bill Nasgovitz
•	Kathleen Phillips
•	Patricia Shires
•	Mary and Robert Stetson
•	Carolyn and Victor Vargo

•	Hester and Jack Werner
•	Lee G. Wolcott
•	Barbara and Harry Drake

John Burns
•	Jason Clark

Judy Vargo
•	Janine Arseneau
•	Anne and Jon Bales
•	Chester and Jeannette Bell
•	Irene Erwin
•	Barbara and Leon Todd
•	Susan Mudd and John Norquist
•	Suzy and Jim Holstein
•	Tim Vargo and Jessie Tobin

Lilah Chantilly
•	Traci Schwartz

Marcella Flanagan
•	Brenda Pladek

Mark Clausen
•	Alice Jo Star

Marty Rhoades
•	Molly Murphy

Mary Winkleman Franke
•	Mary Ann Franke

Michael Cobus
•	Deborah Cobus

Michael John Mowers
•	Patrick Mowers

My Parents
•	Robin Mosleth

Nancy Dagelen
•	Dianne Dagelen and Bill Finnegan

Noel Cutright
•	Molly Redmond and Steve Ring
•	Kate Redmond

Orella Berghauer
•	Jill Geisthardt

Patricia Bursley
•	Linda Cotter

Paul Andre
•	Jean and Dennis Casper

Peter Yellen
•	Robin Yellen
•	Adam Yellen and Jennifer Callaghan

Richard Franz
•	Greater Milwaukee Foundation, Inc.

Robert Montaba
•	Lisa Anderson

Robert Sloan
•	Donna and Patrick Augustyn-Sloan

Roland Eisenbeis
•	Doug and Chris Payerl

Sandy Nimm
•	Jessica Nimm and Chris Johnson

Susan Robertson Machulak
•	John Machulak

Susan Ruth Robertson
•	Jean Robertson and Craig McDaniel

Swartz-Sisten
•	Janet and Marlowe Nortrom

Tim & Alice Rorabeck
•	Pat and Loretta Rorabeck

Verlyn (Red) and Jeanne Clark
•	Kay Clark



Mission Statement
The Urban Ecology Center fosters ecological understanding as inspiration for change, 
neighborhood by neighborhood.

Menomonee Valley
3700 W. Pierce Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53215 

(414) 431-2940

Branch Manager: 
Glenna Holstein

Riverside Park
1500 E. Park Place 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 
(414) 964-8505

Branch Manager: 
Jamie Ferschinger

Washington Park
1859 N. 40th Street 

Milwaukee, WI 53208 
(414) 344-5460

Branch Manager: 
Terry Evans

Leadership Team A full list of staff is available at urbanecologycenter.org

Officers
President 

Edward Hammond 
Foley & Lardner

Vice President
Jim Schleif 

Shorewest

Treasurer
Daniel Van Housen 

Eisen Fox and Company

Secretary
Penny Cruse 

Robert W. Baird & Co.

Members
Bob Bourgeois 

Mortenson Kim

Joseph Brooks 
Marquette University

Pete Campbell 
Private Bank/CIBC 

John Clancy 
Godfrey & Kahn, S.C.

Eric Crawford 
Cream City Ribbon

Julia Fennelly 
Kohl’s Department Stores

Enrique Figueroa 
University of Wisconsin 
Milwaukee

David Froiland 
Ogletree Deakins

Steve Giles 
Landaas & Company

Dennis Grzezinski 
Law Office of Dennis M. 
Grzezinski

Mary Gute Witte 
Community Volunteer

Tony Haning 
Jones Lang LaSalle

Christopher Hermann 
PNC

Brett Heaton-Juarez 
Northwestern Mutual

Troy Hilliard 
Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren 
S.C.

Evan Kirkstein 
BMO Harris Bank

Ed Krishok 
Harley-Davidson Motor 
Company, Retired

Kent Lovern 
Milwaukee County District 
Attorney’s Office

Antoine McDuffie 
Robert W. Baird & Co.

Rebecca Mitich  
Husch Blackwell

TK Moon 
Wells Fargo

Joshua Morby 
JRM Advisers

Derek Mosley 
Milwaukee Municipal Court 
Judge

Leana Nakielski 
Greater Milwaukee Committee

Will Nasgovitz 
Heartland Advisors and the 
Heartland Funds

Kate Nelson 
University of Wisconsin 
Milwaukee

Troy Pfaff 
Rockwell Automation

Callan Schoonenberg 
Eaton

Jeff Spence 
Milwaukee Metropolitan 
Sewerage District

Ann Terrell 
Milwaukee Public Schools 
Foundation

Brian VanDerWeele 
Lucas Milhaupt

Sara Wilson 
Mayes Wilson and Associates, 
LLC

Ken Leinbach 
Executive Director

Beth Heller 
Senior Director of Education and Strategic 
Planning

Jen Hense 
Director of Development

Judy Krause 
Director of Finance and Operations

Jeff McAvoy 
Director of Marketing and 
Communications

Board of Directors as of January 2018


